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Lincoln Quilters Guild
Quilting since 1973
Meeting the second Monday
of each month
September through May
(except December)
Gathering at 6:30 p.m.

Program & Meeting
at 7:00 p.m.

College View Seventh-Day
Adventist Church
4108 Prescott Ave.
Lincoln, Nebraska

On the Internet at
www.lincolnquiltersguild.org

Speaker: Patty Hawkins
Monday, April 13 < 7:00 pm

Patterns Everywhere

For many people, quilting is a pleasant hobby or a way to
create treasured heirlooms. But for Patty Hawkins of Lyons,
Colorado, quilting is an obsession. To her, a quilt is like
canvas is to a painter. “It's a way to play with colors and to be
expressive using fabrics”, says Patty, an accomplished fiber
artist. “Art can be most powerful. It makes us see things with
new eyes. So often we see but don't look.”

Patty makes her own fabrics and says, "Making my own fabrics is truly like chocolate
cake, without all the calories, just delicious beyond words! It is glorious fun to dye fabrics!
These unique fabrics inspire my fabric collages, which are fragments from our Colorado
landscapes and living in our mountain town of Estes Park. My ideas come from the lights
and shadows of the day, the seasons of the aspen trees, the amazing rock colors,
reflection scribbles, and, of course, the amazing majesty of the Rocky Mountains."

For more information on Patty, go to her website www.pattyhawkins.com

April 14, 2009 Class Registration

Patty Hawkins teaching Take a Concept! Collage it/

Who/What:

Date/Time/Cost:  Tuesday, April 14, 2009
9:00 am to 3:00 pm
$40/per person

Your Name:

Your Address:

Your Phone #: Daytime

Night

Email

Send check payable to LQG. (If you don't have email, include a business size self-addressed envelope)
Mary Swinton, 9100 Swing Circle ¢ Lincoln, NE 68516 « (402) 423-1022 « quilterne@gmail.com

i Location:

April Holders
and Folders:

Jan Hunt
Megan Patent-Nygren
Marsha Conley

Marsha Malone
Joy Kruse
Sandy Anderson

We’'ll need more volunteers to sign-up for the
April meeting. We would like to have 10
available. We reserve seats in the second row
on the right side of the room for them. Also,
anyone who plans to help should check in with
Jan Kirchhoff that evening so she will know
who and how many are there. Jan is there

South Gate United Methodist Church « 3500 Pioneers Blvd. i

early and in the front row so it's easy to find
her. Email Rose at
rosemkastl@windstream.net if you have any
additional questions.

A BIG thank you to all those who helped in
March:
Rose Kastl and Janice Kirchhoff, co-chairs

April Greeters

Carolyn Vosika
Rae Jean Ziegelbein




OFFICIAL PUBLICATION
OF THE
LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD
LINCOLN, NEBRASKA

Published eight months of the year:
September, October, November,
January, February, March, April, and
May.

Editor and Layout:
Lin Gowin-O'Brien
Circulation: Carol Curtis

The deadline to submit articles and
ads for inclusion in the Plain Print is
the Wednesday following the Guild
meeting.

Next May
newsletter deadline:

April 15

ADVERTISING
Business Ad Rates:
A 312" x 2" sized ad is $20 for the first
month and $15 per month for
subsequent months.

A 32" x 4" sized ad is $35 for the first
month and $30 per month for
subsequent months.

Ads must be camera-ready.

Classified Ad Rates:

Any individual may place a classified
quilt-related ad in the "Quilters’
Exchange" at a cost of $5.00 for 30
words. Send exact text for ads.
Send articles and ads with payment
(payable to "Lincoln Quilters Guild")
to:

Lin Gowin-O'Brien

642 S. 28th Street

Lincoln, NE 68510
Telephone: (402) 477-6545
Cellular: (402) 304-8438
Email: Linobrien@aim.com

r

Mini-
Quilt
Donation
Reminder

These folks have signed up to
donate a mini-quilt for the month of
April.

Rae Jean Ziefelbein

Linda Johnson

Chris Taylor

Anne Parrott

Remember to bring your dollars and
extra coins to buy a ticket for these
special hand made items. The cost is
only 50¢ per ticket. You can purchase
as many tickets as you wish to increase
your chances of winning.
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President’'s Message

Time does fly by. It seems that a short time
ago, | was asked to be president of this
wonderful group of talented people. Then, |
had the pleasure to ask someone to make the
next raffle quilt.

Lois Wilson and Diane Deahl answered that
request. They created Mystical Markings and it
is truly the result of a remarkable

collaboration. Rich O'Hare donated his time to
do the machine quilting and his talented
touches shine in this elaborate creation!

Our guild is fortunate to have those who work |} '} b &
so hard and give much to enrich us all. Thank 5=
Youl! It just doesn't seem adequate words for
the three of you to create such a beautiful
piece of art. Thank you Lois, thank you Diane,
and THANK YOU Rich!

Martha Lawne

(see page 7 for more information on the raffle quilt)

Mystical Markings
2010 Quilt Show Raffle Quilt

door and take the elevator to the 4th floor

Aff@/"ﬂOOﬂ lounge. For more information call Nancy
Workshops/Small Simmons 423-4947.
Groups Cuddle Quilts

College View Seventh Day Adventist

Hearts and Hands Church Resource Room

Christ Lutheran Church

4325 Sumner Street

1:15 pm « 4th Monday of the Month
Room 008, down the hall from the
Fellowship Hall.

2009 THEMES for coming months:
April: Start challenge. Bring fat quarters
you don't like. Easter or Spring.

May: Baskets

Bring a friend ANYTIME.

For more information call: Judy Edwards
489-7395 or Arlene Lynn 466-5148.

Piecemakers
Sew Creative * 5221 S. 48th Street
1:00 pm + 4th Thursday of the month. For
more information: Willa Smith 420-2422.
Please leave a message and | will return
your call. Or email me at
rswd660@inebraska.com

Ladies of the Lodge
The Grand Lodge at the Preserve
80th & Pioneers Blvd. ¢ 1:00pm, 3rd
Wednesday of the month. Enter North
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4108 Prescott Ave. * 9 am-2 pm » 1st
Friday of the month. Anita Ahrens, chair
person. Join us in planning our Cuddle
Quilts and also to pick up kits to work on
during the month.

Evening
Workshop/Small Groups

Evening Stars

Sew Creative * 5221 S. 48th Street

6:30 pm * 4th Monday of the month
During June, July and August this group also
meets on the 2nd Monday at the same time and
location. For more information, contact Dana
Atteberry at 474-1150.

Pine Lake Quilters
Bernina Sewing Studio * 1501 Pine
Lake Rd. ¢ 6:30pm, 3rd Thursday of the
month. For more information call Phyllis
Owen 421-3286 or Jeanette Summers
484-5005 if you have questions.

Anyone is welcome to attend these
groups.



O, LQG Treasurer Report
=
= February 2009

Beginning Checking Balance 2/1/2009 $13,842.83
INCOME
Checking Interest 1.02
Mini Quilt Raffle (February) 146.00
Newsletter advertisements 85.00
Programs and classes 720.00
TOTAL INCOME $952.02

Meeting Room rent 200.00
Newsletter printing and postage 383.85
Programs and Classes 1,841.69
TOTAL EXPENSES $2,425.54
OVERALL TOTAL ($1,473.52)
Ending Checking Account Balance 2/28/2009 $12,369.31
Current CD value: (matured 10/29/2008) $36,200.96
*Next maturation date: 07/29/2009
TOTAL ASSETS 2/28/2009 $48,570.27

Kimbe I/La Sh fiu@@ , 2007-2009 LQG Treasurer

International Quilt Study
Center & Museum

The calendar for upcoming events at the
International Quilt Study Center and Museum:

A big thank you to everyone who came to the First Friday
celebration of National Quilting Day sponsored by LQG and
IQSC. Jonathan Gregory presented a very interesting and
informative lecture on Rose Kretsinger. Thanks, to all those
furnishing cookies and serving as hostesses for the evening.

New and renewed docents are welcomed by Angela Konin,
Education Coordinator, IQSC&M. A formal new docent class
will be offered in the fall, but a fast track docent training
program is available now. It is a very rewarding experience so
contact any of the present docents or Angela Konin at the
IQSC for further details. Collections care training will be
offered in the fall. Visitor services includes galleries and Mary
Campbell Ghormley Reading Room hosts. Volunteer training
for visitor services will probably be offered in the spring. There
are many opportunities for volunteers at the IQSC.

A total of 24,725 visitors have been to the IQSC through
February 22, 2009. This includes visitors from 26 foreign
countries. Approximately 1,000 quilts were added to the IQSC
holdings between 2007-08 making the total collection around
3000.

Saturday, March 28, 2009: Quiltmaking Demos, doll quilts,
10:00 am to 1:00 pm.

Sunday, March 29, 2:00 - 3:30 pm, Bridget Long, UK will be
presenting a lecture: Like Gulliver's Clothes: Early British
Patchwork. Bridget Long is the 2009 IQSC Fellowship
recipient.

The Yikes, Stripes! exhibit continues through April 5. This is a

Santa Socks 2009

Christmas may seem a long way off, but the year will
just fly by. When you're in your favorite store, check
the sales tables and racks for items that will work for
our Santa Sock program. Listed here are suggested
donations for each month. Remember, we’ll accept
these items all year long!

May: Underwear, socks
and small items of clothing.
For all ages of children,
teens, men, and women.

September: Watch for the
Back to School sales.
Crayons, color books,
drawing paper, pencils, etc.

October: Pocket calendars, note cards, pens, postage stamps,
envelopes, journals, etc.

November: Bring your newly created Santa Socks and Sacks.
Money to vote for your favorite one, stocking stuffers, and
Christmas ornaments.

Any items can be brought to any meeting. Make scarves, hats,
mittens and/or slippers. You can deposit your items in totes near
the South doors at the guild meetings. Cash is always an option
— let us purchase items for you.
Linda Daiker, Ginny Harvey, Joan Ogle,
Joyce Pope and Barb Brown

must see so do take advantage of the fine show that Elizabeth
Andrews has done of her M.A. work.
The Grace Snyder exhibit: A Life in Extraordinary Stitches
opens April 10, and runs through June 14, 2009, curated by
Janet Price, Collections Manager.

Lois Wilson, LQG IQSC Liaison

Louise Howey services ¥

Memorial services for Louise Howey will | =*
be Saturday, April 11, 10:00 am at First [
Plymouth Chapel, 20th and D Streets.
Louise passed away on February 16,
2009. For more information, go to
www.journalstar.com. In the blue

heading above the articles, click on S Y M |
Obituaries. Once you get to that page, & = L= =L e
scroll down to Search Options. You will i+ | % = 2 s

need to type in “Howey” in the Last
Name Search and place a “date range” of last sixty days to find
her obituary.

Louise's Video presentation

In 1995, a group from LQG interviewed four of our earliest
mothers — Mary Ghormley, Ginny Welty, Jean Davie, and
Louise Howey. They video taped the interviews and presented
the video at a later meeting. We will be playing Louise's
interview on a TV in the main room (left of the stage)

before the April 13 meeting. We will start at 6:00 p.m. It will
be repeated at 6:20 and 6:40 pm. Come early and enjoy a
look back at Louise's delightful sense of humor.

™D
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Minutes of the Lincoln Quilters Guild - March 9, 2009
College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church - Lincoln, Nebraska

President Martha Lane called the
meeting to order and welcomed
everyone. She thanked John Flynn for a
wonderful program.

Minutes

The minutes of the February 2009
meeting were printed in the Plain Print.
There were no corrections. The minutes
stand approved as printed.

Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer’s report was printed in the
Plain Print. The treasurer’s report is
remanded for audit.

Announcements — Sheila Green.
Thanks to our Greeters and Holders and
Folders tonight. 14 guests are present.
Please stand and be welcomed!

Quilt Nebraska — from Carol Brand|
and LeAnn Frobom. Quilt Nebraska
2009 will be in Lincoln July 23-26. There
will be a wide variety of classes sure to
please everyone. Special tours and Quilt
History Day are planned at the
International Quilt Study Center &
Museum. The NSQG Board voted to
have the registration books online only
this year. They will be available on the
nsqg.org website after April 15"". You
will be able to print your registration
form. Mail the form by May 15" to be
included in the first round drawing for
class selections. For questions or other
information, please contact Carol Brand|
or LeAnn Frobom.

Bus Trip — from Joni Sauter and Glenda
Johnson. Due to lack of participation, the
April bus trip has been cancelled. Joni
Sauter and Glenda Johnson will be at
the Bus Trip table after the meeting to
return checks to the people that have
given us checks.

From Mary Schaale — She has
approximately 50-60 cross stitch kits
available if anyone would like to make
them for quilts to go to Project Linus.

Louise Howey, the first president of
LQG, passed away this past month. Our
condolences to her friends and family.

Plain Print deadline for the April issue is
Wednesday, March 11™.

From Sheila Green — Thanks to
everyone who has consented to be a
committee chair for next year. All
positions are filled!

Birthday Month — Judy Lane
Judy reminded us that this was our 36™
birthday. She reminisced about our

past. The last few birthday “parties”
have included giving Cuddle Quilts to
LQG instead of receiving gifts ourselves.

Cuddle Quilts — Anita Ahrens. Anita
thanked the guild for their hard work.
126 items were donated tonight.

Postcard exchange — Vicky Skuodas.
27 cards were brought and swapped at
the meeting tonight.

Home is Where Your Heart Is
challenge — Karalene Smith. Several
quilts were turned in this evening. If you
are close to finishing, call Karalene
Smith, Becky Haynes, or Kate Laucomer
to turn it in. The quilts will be displayed
next month at the meeting and we will
vote for viewers’ choice.

Mini Raffle — Sue McKee and Dana
Afteberry. A tea set donated by Mary
Brooks was won by Jeanie
McCaugherty. A $20 gift certificate and
pincushion donated by Pam Wakeman
was won by Mary Hild. Olivia fabric and
panels donated by Joyce Donlan were
won by Carol Stivrins. A wallhanging
donated by Lynn DeShon was won by
Martha Dennis. Next month’s items will
be from Chris Taylor, Rae Jean
Ziegelbein, Linda Johnson, and Anne
Parrott.

Friendship Blocks — Donna Welte and
Anita Dover. A total of 220 blocks were
turned in between last month and this
month. They drew for seven sets of 30
and one set of “crumbs”. Winners were
Sheila Warren, Kathy Phillip, Jeanie
McCaugherty, Nat Fitzgerald, Judy
Edwards, and Carol Stivrins. Nat
Fitzgerald also won the set of crumbs.

Next month’s block will be a split
sunflower. Handouts are on the table
and will be in the Plain Print. Blocks
may be turned in at the April and May
meetings.

International Quilt Study Center &
Museum — Lois Wilson. The First Friday
event co-hosted by LQG and IQSC this
past Friday was a success. Thanks to
all of you who came, and a special thank
you to the many who provided cookies.
There were several dozen cookies left
and they are in Judy Lane's freezer to
be given to Matt Talbott for an upcoming
lunch. Thank you also to those who
served as hostesses. Jonathan Gregory
gave a very informative lecture on Rose
Kretsinger's life and her work. Lincoln
Quilters Guild members can be very
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proud of having Jonathan receive a
scholarship to help him in his research. It
was a great cooperative effort and we
look forward to working with the IQSC
for future events. Watch the newsletter
for the calendar to take advantage of
other opportunities at the IQSC.

A St. Francis charm was turned in and is
up front to claim.

There was no more unfinished business.

New Business

2009 - 2010 Budget — Kim Shelley

Kim thanked Sheila Green, Martha Lane,
Vicky Skuodas, and Rosalind Carr for
their hard work at the budget planning
meeting. Copies of the budget were
handed out. Kim read through the
budget and answered questions from
members. The budget will be voted on
at the April meeting.

Raffle Quilt Presentation

Martha introduced the makers of the
2010 raffle quilt, Lois Wilson and Diane
Deahl. Between them, Lois and Diane
have 60 years of quilting experience.
Lois and Diane shared a little about their
thoughts and the process that went into
making the quilt. The quilting was done
by Rich O’Hare who donated his time
and talents. The quilt has been named
Mystical Markings. The quilt mums will
be Margrethe Ahlschwede and Judy
Lane.

Slate of Officers for 2009-2010 — Rosie
Westerhold and Pam Wakeman. Pat
Gormley was also on the committee.
Nominees were asked to come stand up
front after their names were read.
President — Sheila Green
President-elect — Deb Bauer-Knopp
Vice President — Shirley Chaffin

Vice President-elect — Rebecka Schafer
Treasurer — Leslie Reed

Treasurer-elect — Kris Vierra

Secretary — Carolyn Garner

Advisor — Martha Lane

April Program — Mary Swinton

Patty Hawkins will be the speaker and
teacher in April. Her class on the
Tuesday after the guild meeting will on
collage. Bring your scraps. There are
still spaces available in the class.
There was no other new business to
come before the guild.

The meeting was adjourned to Show
and Tell. Minutes submitted by

Kate Laucomer, LQG Secretary



Friendship Block Exchange

Raw Edge Applique

Sunflowers

Part |
Due April and May LQG meetings.
Drawing for blocks at the
May 2009 meeting.

Fabric required for each flower:
Large flower: 8"%-inch square
Small flower: 5%-inch square
Middle flower: 7-inch square
Center: 4-inch square

NOTE: There is no background fabric used for this flower.

Use different values of the yellow-gold
family for flowers. Batiks, marble, tone
on tone, as well as plaids, stripes and
patterns. Just so there is contrast.

Center is dark brown. Plain or
patterned is fine.

Fold the squares of fabric right sides
together both horizontally and
vertically. Press. A spritz of spray
starch may help to stabilize.

Using the pattern below cut the flowers
and center. Mark the top of each.

Beginning with the middle flower and
matching center folds stitch to the large
flower with very small zig-zag stitch V4
inch from the edge.

Turn to wrong side and cut away the
large flower fabric leaving about 4"
from the stitching.

Turn to right side and attach the small
flower to the middle flower. Again turn
to the backside and trim.

Follow the same directions with the
brown center and again turn to the
back and trim the small flower fabric
away.

You will turn this raw edge
sunflower in for the drawing in May.

If questions call Donna Welte 402-234-
7329 or Anita Dover 402-488-5008

NOTE: This pattern is to size. Trace
or make copies for your flowers.

\f %Z A S

Plain Print
by Email

We have established

a Yahoo Group named
LincolnQuiltersGuild. We're trying to
make it easier for Plain Print and other

important messages to be sent out to
LQG members.

Each person signed up to receive Plain
Print by email will receive an email from
PlainPrint@LincolnQuiltersGuild.org

It will have a link to click on that takes you
straight to the LQG web site Newsletter
page. You select the newsletter you want
to print. Click on the link. It loads on
Adobe Reader. You can read or print it.
IF YOU DID NOT RECEIVE YOUR
PLAIN PRINT VIA THIS EMAIL
METHOD, PLEASE EMAIL KATE at
katequilt@yahoo.com AND LET HER
KNOW.

Classified Ad

Lincoln Sewing Guild meeting, April 27,
7:00 pm. A portfolio of garment
techniques that made in to the Olympics
of Wearable Art by Diane Gloystein. Sew
Creative — 48th and Highway 2.

Library Books Needed

I'm from a small town in northern
Minnesota. Their public library has about
12 old quilt books which are always
checked out. If anyone has a book they
no longer want that they'd like to donate
to the Babbitt Public Library. I'll have a
box at the announcement table at the
April and May meetings in which to collect
them. They'd be so appreciative as
would I. Meylonie Schatz



QuiltNebraska 2009
Defining Piece * July 24-26, 2009

Cornhusker-Marriott Hotel
Lincoln, Nebraska

Quilt History Day ° July 23, 2009

at the International Quilt Study Center & Museum

READY, SET, REGISTER!

*LOG IN — The QNEQ9 Registration Booklet will be posted at
www.nsqg.org on or about April 15, 2009.

* The NSQG Board voted to discontinue mailing QNE registration
booklets due to increasing postage, printing costs, and adopted an
online-only registration booklet policy, effective 2009.

CHOOSE - Choose 1-2-3 preferred workshops / lectures for
each time slot AND select your THREE most-wanted
classes regardless of time slot. (For example, your real 3
most-wanted classes may all be Friday am classes. We
want to know that!)

PRINT x 2 — Print 2 copies of the QNE09 Registration Form.
Keep 1 copy for your records.

MAIL — Mail 1 copy of the QNEQ9 Registration Form and a
check for registration fees by May 15, 2009 to be considered
for first-round class assignments.

RESERVE - Group rates are available at the Cornhusker-
Marriott Hotel. To reserve a room, call: 1-866-706-7706.

Reguest Quilt-NE and/or Defining Piece.

For NSQG membership information, contact Darice Cecil at
dcecil@neb.rr.com.

We'll see you in Lincoln!

**If you do not have access to a computer, please ask a
designated guild contact, friend or relative, OR contact LeAnn
Frobom 402-483-7129 (Evenings) or Carol Brandl 402-420-
9917. We’re happy to help!

LQG Slate of Officers 2009-2010

It's that time of year again when the LQG presents their slate
of officers for the next fiscal year. The nominees were
announced at the April guild meeting and asked to stand up in
front of the members after their names were read. A BIG
THANK YOU to those who are accepting office positions in
our guild.

President — Sheila Green
President-elect — Deb Bauer-Knopp
Vice President — Shirley Chaffin

Vice President-elect — Rebecka Schafer
Treasurer — Leslie Reed
Treasurer-elect — Kris Vierra

Secretary — Carolyn Garner

Advisor — Martha Lane

Rosie Westerhold, Pam Wakeman and Pat Gormley

Cuddle Quilts

Turned in at the March 2009 . .
meeting: 1
19 tops cQ

47 cuddle quilts
28 preemie quilts
16 liners
7 angel
9 kits
for a total of 126 items

Cuddle Quilt History of Deliveries
September 2005 - May 2006 = 265
September 2006 - May 2007 = 521
September 2007 - May 2008 = 633
September 2008 - February 2009 = 305

for a total of 1724 items delivered.

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

Retreats & Workshops In the Valley
Jenny Raymond

Fiber Art Author, Designer, Speaker & Teacher
Artisan for Bernina of America
Past Faiifield & Bernina Fashion Show Designer
2008 Bernina Fashion Show Viewer's Choice Award
2004 Jewel Pearce Patterson Award from Quilts, Inc. Houston, Texas

Quilt & Wearable Retreats

Full schedule & information at

www.jennyraymond.com
Gothenburg, Nebraska

FERRLIRIIIILIETE PAID ADVERTISEMENT F33338iriiaasss

]\/\y gralf\c]mo’rlf\er was 98 when she passed.
Before she passed away she would always tell
me about her quil’rs. She would tell me that she
wanted me to give each one of my children a
qmil’r, and J had seven children . .. So she
said, “Give each child a quilt and then give my
two brothers a qmilf.” She had enouglx\ to do
that and then some over. Then she said, “the
rest of them J was to keep fov‘ myself. "
Sometimes J get to H/\inkiy\g about her and J
just look at the qmilfs and it makes me ]Ceel that

she’s close by. Because this is some’r'x\ing she

liked to do and it's something she did by hand.
Nora Lee Condra



Raffle Quilt

Revealed

President Martha Lane
presented the 2010
Raffle Quilt at the
March LQG meeting.
Mystical Markings was
created by Lois Wilson
and Diane Deahl. It was
machine quilted by Rich
O'Hare.

The Quilt Mums will be
Margrethe Ahlschwede
and Judy Lane.

More information will

soon be available about the role that Lincoln Quilt Guild
members will have in the selling of tickets for this beautiful
quilt. The purpose of this quilt and the Guild’s Biennial Quilt
Show is to help finance the Guild’s budget. It helps support
our programs, classes, community outreach, and overall
functioning of the Guild. In addition to the financial purpose,
the Quilt Show is an opportunity for Guild members to share
their passion for quilting with the larger community.

Watch for news of when tickets will be ready for distribution to
all members. Itis a good time to start thinking about how you
can help to sell raffle tickets. Remember that you can be a
purchaser of the tickets for giving to others and for yourself.

The raffle quilt will be on display in July at QuiltNebraska
2009. Tickets will be sold at that event.

The Astrology
of Quilters

Aries
March 21 — April 19

The Aries quilter has a vision
and a purpose, a strong
personality that will be
expressed with a momentum
that pulls everyone else along.

They are driven by their passion for their art, and their high
energy. Natural leaders, they clear the way for others to
follow.

Some quilters have loved our meetings so much
that they actually learned to drive so they would
not have to miss one or depend on someone else
to take them. Seeing so many women taking up
this marvelous art form is really a lasting reward.
Anita Murphy

A Quilter's
Favorite Recipe

Thought | would make some chocolate
cupcakes for dinner one night.

| read over the recipe to get it just right.

The first thing | read was “sift and
measure the flour.”

Well, | measured some fabric and | still had an hour.

| went back to the recipe. It said, “Cut butter in.”

But | cut out some patterns and stuck in a pin.

“Then melt 2 squares of chocolate and add to above.”

| sewed 2 squares of fabric. Oh, this recipe | love!

And the last part | read was “Fold nuts in last.”

When | looked at the clock one whole hour had passed.

So, | folded some fabric. (That old recipe’s a winner.)

One more quilt block was finished. It’s such fun fixing dinner!

Shop Hop Nebraska

LQG Bus Trip + April 18 and 19, 2009

Due to lack of participation, the bus trip was canceled.
Please contact Joni Sauter or Glenda Johnson
if you haven't received your refund.

A Trip to the Quilt Shop

A pillow to finish for class that night

| needed some thread to match it just right.

As | drove toward the quilt shop to purchase the thread

| inspected the gas gauge, past empty, | read

At the nearest gas station, | filled up the car

Then | began to get hungry before driving far.

After filling me up at a fast food drive-thru

Something else was nagging. More errands to do?

Yes. | went to pick up my clothes from the cleaners

For the scout hike, | bought some buns and some wieners.

As | glanced at the clock, | remembered my daughter

She was at a friend’s home, so | went there and got her.

After taking her home, thought I'd try it once more

And | hoped that by five, I'd be in the shop door.

When | reached the quilt store, it was four-fifty-nine

| ran inside quickly and saw the SALE sign

| bought some great fabrics in blue, brown and red

Then drove home and discovered I'd forgotten about the
thread. Bee Neeley Kuckelman
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Custom Quilting

www.kcustomquilting.com

All over, edge to edge, and custom quilting available
Over 50 pantographs to choose from!
Fast turn-around
Binding service, custom labels, and photo quilts
Custom quilts — Have it your way!
E-mail: kcustomquilting@aol.com * Phone: 402.484.7858
in Lincoln, Nebraska

.
.
.
.
.

The Quilted Kitiry

Fast, friendly service « Quality fabrics and supplies
Block of the Month kits « Strip Club

=Visit our website and sign up for our online newsletter
OR stop in and visit us at

2295 S. 48th Street
Lincoln, NE 68506 - (402) 420-9292
www. quiltedkitty.com
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=y Cosmic Cow
. \ Bright, Bold and Tun

% FABRICS

Also Hand dyed and Hand painted fabrics
Come in for the COLOR — Stay for the FUN!

(

6136 Havelock Avenue « Lincoln, NE 68507 « (402) 464-4040
Open: Monday — Saturday 10-5 « Thursday til 8 pm
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BERNINA®

#. Sewing Studio

» Bernina Sewing and Embroidery -
Machines and Sergers ! =

* BSR - Bernina Stitch Regulator

* Horn Sewing Cabinets BEHNINA‘:I

« Machine Repair Nothing Sews Like A Bernina. Nothing.

1501 Pine Lake, #12 « Lincoln, NE 68512
402-423-3108
www.berninabuzz.com
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